RAS E-997

## HENDRICK HUDSON SCHOOL DISTRICT

61 Trolley Road • Montrose, New York 10548 • Telephone (914) 257-5100 Fax (914) 257-5121 • www.henhudschools.org

BRIAN D. MONAHAN, Ph.D. Interim Superintendent of Schools

ALICE S. GOTTLIEB, Ed.D.
Assistant Superintendent for Curriculum,
Instruction and Professional Personnel

Enrique Catalan
Assistant Superintendent
for Business

September 13, 2012

Office of the Secretary
Rulemakings and Adjudications Staff
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, DC 20555-0001
Fax to: (301) 415-1101 (verification (301) 415-1966)

USNRC

September 13, 2012 (2:32 p.m.)

DOCKETED

OFFICE OF SECRETARY RULEMAKINGS AND ADJUDICATIONS STAFF

Email to: <u>hearing.docket@nrc.gov</u>

Re: Indian Point Units 2 and 3 License Renewal Application

NRC Docket Nos. 50-247-LR and 50-286-LR

ASLBP No. 07-858-03-LR-BD01

Dear Sir or Madam:

I am the Interim Superintendent of the Hendrick Hudson School District, a public school system whose tax base includes the Indian Point Energy Center in Buchanan, NY. I am writing to express my support for the relicensing of Indian Point Units 2 and 3. It is my understanding that the NRC is considering numerous issues in connection with the license renewal application, including the effect of relicensing on property values in the area near the plants, the potential for alternative energy sources, and environmental justice concerns.

The Hendrick Hudson School District community benefits considerably from Indian Point's presence. Indian Point has approximately 1,100 employees, many of whom are Hendrick Hudson residents, and usually has, on average, another 200 contractors on site, many of whom are local companies. The facility spends \$137 million in annual full-time employee payroll, pays \$75 million in annual property taxes and revenue sharing with the State of New York, and makes annual donations of roughly \$1.5 million to area charities. The Hendrick Hudson School District's 2012-13 budget of nearly \$71 million includes a little over \$21 million — a sizable 29% — in PILOT (Payment in Lieu of Taxes) payments from Entergy. Our district and related organizations, such as our PTAs, have benefitted from hundreds of thousands of dollars of donations from Entergy. Without Indian Point's substantial contribution to our district's finances, the average Hendrick Hudson homeowner's property taxes would rise by 50% or more. We would witness an exodus of low- and middle-income families forced to sell their homes because they are unable to afford to pay their increased tax bills. As homes are sold in a hurry and prospective buyers are unwilling to pay market

Jenplete Sery-038

DS-03

prices for homes whose taxes are now substantially higher, <u>property values in our community would decrease significantly</u>.

From an electric grid reliability standpoint, Indian Point supplies between 25% and 30% of the electricity for New York City and the lower Westchester County area. The baseload supply of electricity from the plants helps to maintain the reliability of the electric grid. And that supply of electricity is provided with zero greenhouse gas emissions. We are proud of the rural quality of the Hendrick Hudson community, and we consider ourselves fortunate to have Indian Point as a corporate neighbor whose energy philosophy is compatible with our vision. If Indian Point were closed and replaced with fossil-fuel alternatives, air quality in our community and in the New York City area would be worse. In addition, fuel bills would increase, as demonstrated by the New York City Department of Environmental Protection's 2011 Charles River Associates report. So, not only would our low-income and middle-income families suffer an inordinate increase in their property taxes, they would see their electricity bills go up as well, further exacerbating their financial woes.

Our community would suffer considerable financial and environmental blows from a closure of Indian Point, blows from which it is doubtful we could recover. Indian Point's significant positive economic impact, its important contribution to grid reliability, and its favorable environmental footprint are all factors that help maintain property values in the Hendrick Hudson community. There is no question in my mind that our property values would decrease if the facility were closed. I encourage you to renew the license for Indian Point after you have completed the appropriate safety and environmental reviews.

Thank you for considering my comments on this issue.

Sincerely,

Brian D. Monahan, Ph.D.

Interim Superintendent of Schools Hendrick Hudson School District

cc: Hendrick Hudson School District Board of Education

Administrative Judge Lawrence G. McDade c/o Anne Siarnacki, Law Clerk
Atomic Safety and Licensing Board Panel
Mail Stop T-3F23
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission

Washington, DC 20555-0001

Fax to: (301) 415-5599 (verification (301) 415-7550)

Email to: anne.siarnacki@nrc.gov

## Docket, Hearing

From:

Rosanne Squillante [Rosanne.Squillante@HENHUDSCHOOLS.ORG]

Sent:

Thursday, September 13, 2012 2:32 PM

To:

Docket, Hearing

Cc: Subject: Beth Gruber; Brian Monahan; Siarnacki, Anne Indian point Units 2 & 3 License Renewal Application

Attachments:

NRC Letter 9-13-12.PDF

To Whom it May Concern,

Please see the attached letter from Dr. Brian Monahan, Interim Superintendent for Hendrick Hudson Central School District.

Thank you for your attention.

Rosanne Squillante, District Clerk / Administrative Assistant Hendrick Hudson School District Phone 914-257-5112 / Fax 914-257-5121

## **PERSONAL & CONFIDENTIAL**

The information transmitted herein may contain privileged and/or confidential material. Any review, retransmission, dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in reliance upon information herein by persons or entities other than the intended recipient(s) is prohibited. Any misdirection or other error in the transmission of this information is not and shall not be considered a waiver of any applicable privileges.